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 One day online Workshop on “Need of Research in Biodiversity Conservation For 

The Sustainable Development” was organized by the Department of Zoology on 11th April, 

2022. The main purpose of the webinar was to conserve the biodiversity which is the part 

of nature and to embed its necessity among the students at present. Dr. Yogesh Koli was the 

chief guest of the webinar and Principal, Dr. D. G. Kanase, Member, Management Council, 

Shivaji University Kolhapur presided over the function. 

 

 Dr. Yogesh Koli said that if Biodiversity conservation was not done in time, the 

human being would have to face challenges in future. You were supposed to conserve 

biodiversity in the west part of the Maharashtra. He also stated that Biodiversity was in the 

danger zone due to hunter, blaze and deforestation. Awareness programmes were to be 

organized to preserve the biodiversity at state or national level.  Research on biodiversity 

for sustainable development addresses biodiversity by focusing on the interlinking issues 

of biodiversity and livelihoods, agriculture, livestock, forestry, fisheries, and more. He also 

said that the biodiversity education programs help students to acquaint with the local 

biodiversity problems, and create an interest, motivation, commitment and action. 



 

 Prin. Dr. D. G. Kanase in his presidential address said that everyone had 

responsibility to save the biodiversity. All species were an important on the earth therefore 

Biodiversity management had to be done to save all the species. Mr. T. R. Sawant, In-charge 

of Arts and Commerce faculty was present. Dr. Varsha Kumbhar, did anchoring. Dr. P. M. 

Patil put foreword program proposal and Mr. Nalesh Bahiram proposed vote of thanks. The 

number of students and faculty members were present for the webinar. 

 


